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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/6734/P

Address:           10 Clorane Gardens    NW3

Description:      Basement and extensions

Case Officer:
  Tessa Craig
                                      Date:   14 November 2016

We have re-examined this application in the light of the revisions recently made to the proposals.  Our original assessment, made in January 2016, concluded, amongst other things, that the basement extension was entirely within the footprint of the existing house, and that the ground floor extension would not be harmful to the adjoining house.

It is clear that neither of these presumptions apply to the current revised proposals, and we object, on these grounds:

1.   The basement, with its lightwell, extends far into the garden area, removing significant areas of grass and planting.

2.   The Ground floor extension would be very obtrusive to the adjoining house, presenting a large expanse of blank wall on the site boundary, causing overshadowing and loss of sun to the garden.  It is clear that insufficient account has been taken of the effect of this on the neighbouring house and garden.

3.  There are serious reservations on the Basement Impact Assessment, expressed in the reports from engineering consultancies employed by the adjoining owners.  

We are concerned that no assessment of likely damage to adjoining properties is made; the houses are semi-detached, and this omission could be significant.

4.  We have serious concerns on the statements alleged to have been made by the applicants on the legal implications of any consequential damage caused by basement excavations.  At the very least, these show a basic misunderstanding of the legal position, and must not influence the Planning decision.

Please refuse.

